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Message From The Principal 

Happy October!!! I am not sure how I feel about October. I love the changing colours of the season, but I 

also know that means “Winter is Coming!” Understanding, of course,  some people really enjoy winter. I 

do as well when the temperature doesn’t dip too far down! Knowing the seasons are changing, please 

have your children come to school with appropriate clothing. Alberta likes to freeze us in the morning 

and heat us up in the afternoon!  

School is in full swing. We have welcomed our returning families and many new families to Crystal Park 

School. It has been a busy September. The students are meeting new friends and learning new things.  

 Please refer to this newsletter for important dates and events. We appreciate our parent community 

very much and look forward to all our conversations.  

As always, if you are in need of assistance, please do not hesitate to call the office.  

Take Care,  

Cindy Clarkson 

 

Important Dates To Remember 

October 6 - Turkey Trot 

October 6 - School Assembly 

October 9 - Thanksgiving, No School 

October 11 - Spirit Day! Wolverine Wednesday 

October 18 - Spirit Day! Wolverine Wednesday 

October 19 - School Pictures 

October 20 - Dress Like a Teacher Day 

October 25 - Spirit Day! Wolverine Wednesday 

October 27 - PL Day, No School 

October 31 - Halloween Costume / Crazy Hair Day 



November 1 - Spirit Day! Wolverine Wednesday 

November 8 - Spirit Day! Wolverine Wednesday 

November 10 - PL Day, No School 

November 15 - Spirit Day! Wolverine Wednesday 

November 17 - Moustache Day 

November 20 - Term 2 Starts 

November 22 - Spirit Day! Wolverine Wednesday 

November 24 - Report Cards Published 

November 28 - PTI's 4:30pm - 7:30pm 

November 29 - Spirit Day! Wolverine Wednesday 

November 29 - PTI's 4:30pm - 7:30pm 

 

Picture Day 

Picture day is on October 19th. Please have a look at the information below for if your child is absent 

for that day: 

 

Information for parents of students who missed photos at school. 

  

Your school’s on time photo order deadline is printed in red on the absent proof attached. 

  

Your child was absent on photo day at the school.  We are sorry we missed you but you still can have 

your child’s photo taken. 



  

Bring your child to Watson’s foto Source & Studio (#103, 12125-99 Street, Grande Prairie) to have their 

photo taken. On time absent and retake photo orders will ensure that your child will be included in the 

different products your school receives and that your photo package will be delivered to your school at 

the same time as your child’s classmates.  

  

Call your school office to get your child’s unique key code if you didn’t receive a proof sheet from your 

school. The keycode MUST come with you as it identifies your child for this special offer. You will also 

need this code for online ordering. If your child is new to the school, please ask your school’s 

administrative assistant to email us your child’s name, grade, home room, and ID number. We will then 

add your child to the school data and send a keycode back to the school to be shared with you.  

  

These photos are done on a DROP-IN basis. No appointments are taken or needed.  

  

You will approve your child’s image by seeing it on a monitor at Watson’s right after it is taken. The image 

you choose will be uploaded to paquins.ca by 5 PM the next business day. 

It will be available to view and order by using the unique 8-digit key code you received from the school. 

Retakes and Absent children photographed with orders placed by the deadline STILL QUALIFY for the 

family plan. Go to paquins.ca and check out our Help Tab for details on how to request the family 

discount for families with 3 or more children photographed by us.   

  

If you are unable to have your child photographed by the above date, you have until Nov. 7th to still have 

your child photographed for this school year.  Unfortunately, photos taken after the on time order date 

cannot be processed for the complimentary school photo products nor do they qualify for the family 

plan.  

  

Watson's foto Source & Studio hours are: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Saturday 10am to 6pm, 

Thursday and Friday 10am to 8pm. Closed Sundays. 

  

Watson's Foto Source & Studio is located at #103, 12125 - 99 Street, between FYI Doctors and the 

Superstore. 

Questions? Call Paquin’s at 780-532-2180 



 

Crystal Park Spirit Days 

Along with all the amazing and fun Spirit Days, every Wednesday is Wolverine Wednesday. This is where 

students and staff either wear anything with school colors (blue and white) or if they have any clothing 

with Crystal park on it regardless of what color it is. 



 

Registration Update Forms - Parents to fill out 

Registration update forms have been sent out to all families attending Crystal Park School. It is very 

important to have these filled out even if there are no changes. Please sign in to your parent portal 

and you will see the form assigned to you. If you have any issues at all, please call the school 780-539-

0333. Thankyou. 

School  Calendar 

 https://bit.ly/42KXSzw 

 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2F42KXSzw%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2PStxqTFOg_gGJVL6BPSXP5JiayMTz3CKt1zKb_VSshA1ZBnpUWy-2SWA&h=AT1hhix3zafDpN2iBCnDGtImvMY5FCesrvKoPKMGfE3sh3WxNfQgjsVaAUp7N6QSE0Omx1RYRdTZHyxfTIvTcceDf_fOIOJnPe3GWy9ijtOLgsj7oqj-4Lu3MdJR6QdF2Q&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0w1R-guOnEd_8OyuPjkg91K881E0nVEq_r6kJ8v89tso_bg5yTql6St5IlSim9-XpxsI0Sj6xcENOlhtDB5KzIm6SZuKPMYBHylNxeeC-XJ5f__n2CCgDqjxUfrNnDPE6NUwcEUBUq3eq_XNsjpwOzq8I9yT6_ftPMPZlvmYohyRh07ocDTbJAH1RHGTgb_cgZNem_1lJLxsXhoW5zTLYH


Socktober 

We are thankful In Sock-tober 

by Grade 1/2W 

  

We are thankful we are safe and fed, for clothes that cover our skin and bones. 

We are thankful we can learn in school. We like recess in our zones. 

  

Our feet are dry and you can guess how good that really feels. 

Big thanks for socks that you bring in, to cover cold toes and heels. 

  

We are thankful for socks you can bring to fill our box. 

Happy Thanksgiving! 

 

Hi 1/2 Whipple Families! 

It is tradition in my Crystal Park classroom that October is Sock-tober!  

As a class we will be collecting new socks from our school community, friends and family in a huge box to 

share with people in Grande Prairie that are in need. The box will be in the classroom starting Monday, 

October 4, 2021. 



Students are encouraged to bring in new socks for adults and children and put them in the box. It is a 

way for students to expand their understanding of ‘community’ that is part of both the Grade 1 and 2 

Social Studies curriculum.  

Giving service to others helps build empathy and understanding for others. I hope as families you will 

contribute what you can, so your child feels part of our efforts. 

Last year we donated our sock-tober collection to the Salvation Army church. 

I hope you will consider supporting Sock-tober this year! 

Respectfully,  

Leslie Whipple 

Reminders For Parents 

 

The speed limit on the ring road is 15km. We ask all parents who are dropping off or picking up to 

please slow down as well as, it is a one way road. Please make sure you are going the right way around 

the school. Thankyou kindly. 



 

Just a friendly reminder to parents, Cell phones are NOT to be used while in class. If you need to get 

ahold of your child for any reason, please call reception 780-539-0333. Thankyou for your 

understanding. 

 

If your child/children are going to be absent, please let the school know through our automated 

system or talk to reception. 780-539-0333 

School Council 

Thank you to all who attended our School Council meeting on September 25th.  For those who were 

unable to attend, please mark your calendars for our next meeting scheduled on October 16th @ 5:30 

pm. 

School council is a great opportunity to learn more about what is happening in our school, and to work 

together with other parents in an advisory capacity to inform school decisions.  Your unique perspectives 

and voices are essential to building a stronger, more vibrant school community for our students.  Please 

consider attending to find out more. 

#wolverinepride #gppsd #everystudentsucceeds 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/wolverinepride?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVxXS4c5hcKnOV2WdNvr9tScuCLqjd4mtUeogmlbDVM9Zk5uceON-tIZ6zpFTJunC7q1Kbr2a2Zw4_LfA9YClyjZzJG1phwpEOYjNFQKNcKGOfNye_EwD5T8JyufJigszAKgD4XZrIkbJmpji_Jh0EXApUIuQKufjiJwhraTVJ45oNgR6pwrl6nHYtZcvKCX_s&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/gppsd?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVxXS4c5hcKnOV2WdNvr9tScuCLqjd4mtUeogmlbDVM9Zk5uceON-tIZ6zpFTJunC7q1Kbr2a2Zw4_LfA9YClyjZzJG1phwpEOYjNFQKNcKGOfNye_EwD5T8JyufJigszAKgD4XZrIkbJmpji_Jh0EXApUIuQKufjiJwhraTVJ45oNgR6pwrl6nHYtZcvKCX_s&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/everystudentsucceeds?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVxXS4c5hcKnOV2WdNvr9tScuCLqjd4mtUeogmlbDVM9Zk5uceON-tIZ6zpFTJunC7q1Kbr2a2Zw4_LfA9YClyjZzJG1phwpEOYjNFQKNcKGOfNye_EwD5T8JyufJigszAKgD4XZrIkbJmpji_Jh0EXApUIuQKufjiJwhraTVJ45oNgR6pwrl6nHYtZcvKCX_s&__tn__=*NK-R


 

Curriculum Corner 

 

Here is the link to view our September issue of The Curriculum Corner 

https://bit.ly/3LCDtXP 

Social Studies Curriculum - Share your input 

Parents/Guardians, from now until October 16, you can share your thoughts on what students should 

learn in Alberta Education’s social studies curriculum through a survey at: 

http://alberta.ca/curriculum-have-your-say.   

Survey results will be used to inform Alberta Education’s draft curriculum before it’s released for further 

engagement. Thank you in advance for being active partners in education.  

https://bit.ly/3LCDtXP
http://alberta.ca/curriculum-have-your-say?fbclid=IwAR2byXfDxeDlFE0-r34OshALfQQ7SejuVrX65WlD-hHV1tr7neOrrr3E8Sg


#PartnersInEducaiton #GPPSD #gpab #AbEd 

Edwin Parr Award 

We are so very proud of Ms.Kolosky for being nominated for the Edwin Parr award. This award 

recognizes outstanding first year teachers and she deserves it all! 

#wolverinepride #everystudentsucceeds 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/partnersineducaiton?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVMntyac5NCUq13tftBFMN8rc0W6lpUuW6hzqLXmGI-DzNQhlT6hBjtkmc6r6Sz5taA6hxNZ_BmIn89h4rc2vI_I9gBXQEYJ_iRFVvchfHLNV4wFYpu-LI1ZulBPYwWJQeyezcCt54Vx5iqCu_0I4pCfFfkGXeAWmzuELPaGCvJnoHB086a6MElyexNxQxTsaE&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/gppsd?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVMntyac5NCUq13tftBFMN8rc0W6lpUuW6hzqLXmGI-DzNQhlT6hBjtkmc6r6Sz5taA6hxNZ_BmIn89h4rc2vI_I9gBXQEYJ_iRFVvchfHLNV4wFYpu-LI1ZulBPYwWJQeyezcCt54Vx5iqCu_0I4pCfFfkGXeAWmzuELPaGCvJnoHB086a6MElyexNxQxTsaE&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/gpab?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVMntyac5NCUq13tftBFMN8rc0W6lpUuW6hzqLXmGI-DzNQhlT6hBjtkmc6r6Sz5taA6hxNZ_BmIn89h4rc2vI_I9gBXQEYJ_iRFVvchfHLNV4wFYpu-LI1ZulBPYwWJQeyezcCt54Vx5iqCu_0I4pCfFfkGXeAWmzuELPaGCvJnoHB086a6MElyexNxQxTsaE&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/abed?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVMntyac5NCUq13tftBFMN8rc0W6lpUuW6hzqLXmGI-DzNQhlT6hBjtkmc6r6Sz5taA6hxNZ_BmIn89h4rc2vI_I9gBXQEYJ_iRFVvchfHLNV4wFYpu-LI1ZulBPYwWJQeyezcCt54Vx5iqCu_0I4pCfFfkGXeAWmzuELPaGCvJnoHB086a6MElyexNxQxTsaE&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/wolverinepride?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXM4QBpW3vE5uP7Yj8C2AVzewcZJfBYuTT7Rs0DWFBWIMsu-1CdWtj0fegTP6_fXmE9rFWXYorqPo13ChoDlc8cUA1rQOlCG9vGIcEV9cIIYcWBp4pvq61vGcXLNwFl31B0ibib_99hLc2SHNKCdZr5MfjQK5U9xLWUcj3AVBaPVRhbdkr_ONdk5IK_WtNywHo&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/everystudentsucceeds?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXM4QBpW3vE5uP7Yj8C2AVzewcZJfBYuTT7Rs0DWFBWIMsu-1CdWtj0fegTP6_fXmE9rFWXYorqPo13ChoDlc8cUA1rQOlCG9vGIcEV9cIIYcWBp4pvq61vGcXLNwFl31B0ibib_99hLc2SHNKCdZr5MfjQK5U9xLWUcj3AVBaPVRhbdkr_ONdk5IK_WtNywHo&__tn__=*NK-R


 

 

 

Terry Fox Run - September 21 

What a beautiful afternoon to get out and honor the legacy of Terry Fox.   

#DearTerry #terryfoxrun #wolverinepride #gppsd #everystudentsucceeds 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/dearterry?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWpL7-mHS-rSJM7JX24NVMvyDFOWRGEXCn9PLpS7sLODZyKJ8f05wqX7v5hCHuPBL7v5ilCzQfEwig3hPRRUkCERK4udRQjbZmhaxg-p_Fhup3uv7gasfyP0PQN9RDHzMi44hiZ9pHyTbHHOlOI7ewJQarrn1zNwX-ER05urXim08FLGD2Lkctu8YeSn5fZgFU&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/terryfoxrun?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWpL7-mHS-rSJM7JX24NVMvyDFOWRGEXCn9PLpS7sLODZyKJ8f05wqX7v5hCHuPBL7v5ilCzQfEwig3hPRRUkCERK4udRQjbZmhaxg-p_Fhup3uv7gasfyP0PQN9RDHzMi44hiZ9pHyTbHHOlOI7ewJQarrn1zNwX-ER05urXim08FLGD2Lkctu8YeSn5fZgFU&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/wolverinepride?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWpL7-mHS-rSJM7JX24NVMvyDFOWRGEXCn9PLpS7sLODZyKJ8f05wqX7v5hCHuPBL7v5ilCzQfEwig3hPRRUkCERK4udRQjbZmhaxg-p_Fhup3uv7gasfyP0PQN9RDHzMi44hiZ9pHyTbHHOlOI7ewJQarrn1zNwX-ER05urXim08FLGD2Lkctu8YeSn5fZgFU&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/gppsd?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWpL7-mHS-rSJM7JX24NVMvyDFOWRGEXCn9PLpS7sLODZyKJ8f05wqX7v5hCHuPBL7v5ilCzQfEwig3hPRRUkCERK4udRQjbZmhaxg-p_Fhup3uv7gasfyP0PQN9RDHzMi44hiZ9pHyTbHHOlOI7ewJQarrn1zNwX-ER05urXim08FLGD2Lkctu8YeSn5fZgFU&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/everystudentsucceeds?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWpL7-mHS-rSJM7JX24NVMvyDFOWRGEXCn9PLpS7sLODZyKJ8f05wqX7v5hCHuPBL7v5ilCzQfEwig3hPRRUkCERK4udRQjbZmhaxg-p_Fhup3uv7gasfyP0PQN9RDHzMi44hiZ9pHyTbHHOlOI7ewJQarrn1zNwX-ER05urXim08FLGD2Lkctu8YeSn5fZgFU&__tn__=*NK-R


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

STEM Learning 

Teaching kids fun STEM facts and interesting science facts is a great way to get children excited about 

science. This offers them an opportunity to obtain brief and memorable information on how the world 

works and why things are the way they are – from planets to plants, to animals and the human body! 

In our rapidly changing world, STEM holds great potential for the future, and definitely seems like it is 

here to stay. With the right approach and activities, you can help your kids engage with STEM 

learning from young ages.  

 

Fun Facts About Space 

1. Milky Way, our galaxy, holds 100-400 billion stars; universe has 170 billion galaxies! 

2. Sun’s vastness fits 1 million Earths. 

3. Plane to Sun: 20-year journey from Moon. 

4. Venus sizzles at 450°C, hottest in our system. 

https://www.twinscience.com/en/parents-guide/how-to-get-kids-interested-in-science/
https://www.twinscience.com/en/parents-guide/how-to-get-kids-interested-in-science/
https://www.twinscience.com/en/education/benefits-of-science-activities-for-children/
https://www.twinscience.com/en/education/7-tips-to-engage-kids-with-stem-learning/
https://www.twinscience.com/en/education/7-tips-to-engage-kids-with-stem-learning/


5. Galaxies host supermassive black holes at cores. 

6. Neutron star’s teaspoon: 6 billion tons, spins 600x/sec. 

7. Neptune’s day: mere 16 hours. 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Orange Shirt Day - September 29th 

our school community wore orange shirts to reflect the importance of Truth and Reconciliation, and our 

continued commitment towards building understanding and healing.#truthandreconciliation 

#everychildmatters #wolverinepride #gppsd #everystudentsucceeds 

 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/truthandreconciliation?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWqdsoS8VnGgiU4UJNfD4GHzXfiyUKJE09q-AYOj76_bcKMuhVx6mW_kHsPEdil63w19F1SjciiJPT7TdL4ulU1PAPGG8IsWF08uP_G8OnPttJXXHN7KCmddONMiA8lHwSywkeU8PeTfbau2nszmtqG9io_EZvH0_wpn8pctfm1cj3fCjwadaEoOOoRZIUGeSw&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/everychildmatters?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWqdsoS8VnGgiU4UJNfD4GHzXfiyUKJE09q-AYOj76_bcKMuhVx6mW_kHsPEdil63w19F1SjciiJPT7TdL4ulU1PAPGG8IsWF08uP_G8OnPttJXXHN7KCmddONMiA8lHwSywkeU8PeTfbau2nszmtqG9io_EZvH0_wpn8pctfm1cj3fCjwadaEoOOoRZIUGeSw&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/wolverinepride?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWqdsoS8VnGgiU4UJNfD4GHzXfiyUKJE09q-AYOj76_bcKMuhVx6mW_kHsPEdil63w19F1SjciiJPT7TdL4ulU1PAPGG8IsWF08uP_G8OnPttJXXHN7KCmddONMiA8lHwSywkeU8PeTfbau2nszmtqG9io_EZvH0_wpn8pctfm1cj3fCjwadaEoOOoRZIUGeSw&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/gppsd?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWqdsoS8VnGgiU4UJNfD4GHzXfiyUKJE09q-AYOj76_bcKMuhVx6mW_kHsPEdil63w19F1SjciiJPT7TdL4ulU1PAPGG8IsWF08uP_G8OnPttJXXHN7KCmddONMiA8lHwSywkeU8PeTfbau2nszmtqG9io_EZvH0_wpn8pctfm1cj3fCjwadaEoOOoRZIUGeSw&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/everystudentsucceeds?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWqdsoS8VnGgiU4UJNfD4GHzXfiyUKJE09q-AYOj76_bcKMuhVx6mW_kHsPEdil63w19F1SjciiJPT7TdL4ulU1PAPGG8IsWF08uP_G8OnPttJXXHN7KCmddONMiA8lHwSywkeU8PeTfbau2nszmtqG9io_EZvH0_wpn8pctfm1cj3fCjwadaEoOOoRZIUGeSw&__tn__=*NK-R


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Indigenous News 

We will be hosting our first Indigenous Families Circle October 16th at 5 pm. Please fill out the form 

below to let us know if you can attend so we can plan the meal accordingly. We look forward to seeing 

you there!  

 



 

If you would like to share a photo or story of a loved one, please email 

sheilamoerkoert@gpfriendship.com. All photos and stories will be shared at the candle light vigil and 

dinner. Families will also have an opportunity to share their stories with an open mic. 

Please wear blue to show your support and bring your drum and rattle. 

Spirit Seekers Oskayak Conference 

 



 



 



 

 

Hello from the Babies’ Best Start program, 



Check out the Calendar and posters for what is happening in October! 

A few things to note: 

Babies’ Best Start program will be closed in the afternoon of October 2, 9, 16 to 22 for holidays and 

trainings. 

Our Grande Prairie Location – 10105 97 Ave Second Floor (there is a buzzer to the left of the front door) 

Office hours are 9am to 4pm Monday to Friday and closed for the lunch hour. 

Unexpected closures will be posted on Facebook. 

Phone Number- 780-533-2347 

To join Babies’ Best Start call us to book an intake       

Check out our Grande Prairie Friendship Centre website https://www.gpfriendshipcentre.org/ 

Special Events 

Truth and Reconciliation Day- September 30 5km Run/Walk and much more. 

September 30th is National Day of Truth and Reconciliation, a day to hold space for learning and 

honouring the history and present realities of 

Indigenous residential school survivors and their families. Join The Grande 

Prairie Friendship Centre on September 30th for our 4th Annual Orange Shirt 

Day Walk/Run; a time to remember the survivors, the children, the families and the communities 

affected by residential schools. Pre-registration will begin at 9:00 am, the first 200 people to register will 

receive a race bib, swag bag and unique medal. 

September 30th is Orange Shirt Day! - The Grande Prairie Friendship Centre has orange shirts for sale. 

Shirts are designed by Indigenous Artist, Brittyn 

Ferguson from Horse Lake First Nation. Shirts are $25 each and all proceeds will go to youth 

programming at the Grande Prairie Friendship Centre. Please check out there Facebook page for more 

details https://www.facebook.com/gpfriendship 

Sister In Spirit, October 4- Join the annual Sisters in Spirit Walk & Vigil on 

Wednesday, October 4th at 5:30 pm at the Sisters in Spirit Rock Northwestern Polytechnic. We will walk 

to honour the lives of missing and murdered 

Indigenous women, girls, two-spirit, transgender and gender-diverse + people, support grieving families, 

and create opportunities for healing. If you would like to share a photo or story of a loved one, please 

email 

sheilamoerkoert@gpfriendship.com. All photos and stories will be shared at 

the candle light vigil and dinner. Families will also have an opportunity to share their stories with an open 

mic. Please wear blue to show your support and bring your drum and rattle. 



 



 

 



 

One Window Resource 

Indigenous ladies, we are excited to bring to you a safe and welcoming women's circle to share, learn 

and connect with each other, along with Tena 

Ahnassay, and Elder Hazel in support. We have had a lot of Indigenous women asking for a group they 

can attend where they can get unique Traditional supports, and so we are honoured to provide this safe 

space. At this time, we don't have childcare, but we strongly encourage you to attend when you can! No 

need to register, drop-ins welcome! Our first group on 

 

Wahkotowin Seniors Group 

The Wahkotowin Seniors Group would like to thank everyone who came out to our 

4th mini round dance on September 23rd. Thank you to our partner Grande Prairie 

Public Library for helping support our event and to Aboriginal Head Start for their contribution to our 

giveaway. Special acknowledgment to our Youth Volunteers for all their help and to our other volunteers 

as well. 

  

http://www.peyakoskanpodcast.com/?fbclid=IwAR1aMo5VWBFKRZP9_vbD1VvkQUGUZQbdxJFw9Ces2Tp5NeSlVqi-lDaVseo


 



 



 



Day of Truth and Reconciliation 

Thank you to everyone that joined us for the Annual 5km Orange Shirt Day 

Walk/Run! And thank you to everyone that supported our very first Orange Shirt design this year! 

Together, we can create a shared path forward for #reconciliation 

 

 

Membership 

Grande Prairie Friendship Centre Memberships are free & available to everyone. 

Membership with the Grande Prairie Friendship Centre is a fun way to stay involved and connected to 

the Indigenous community of Grande Prairie and surrounding areas. 

Membership applications can be found at: 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/reconciliation?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVPSeVM7AFhQDHcf3dMd8kHy02ZZZCFsr9XcqDzANF0lcNMu3IKgDXd3s3-GVzPxzdYo7lNNWa-9IWnRR3tga-45JKTVEmOpGKME3_H7FI4AcEJi5JG_hppxMEP72VclSAHtnwFtIrHLnlicr-yS1X9r1Z-dzu80-RmkMY8RMHmrMyj21w233bRWHR3qiNCKnA&__tn__=*NK-R


www.gpfriendshipcentre.org 

 

The Seven Sacred Teachings 

 

We are going to start the "Student of the month" based on the Seven Sacred Teachings.  

We are starting with: Love 

Represented by the Eagle 

The Eagle represents Love because of its unique relationship with the creator, Only the Eagle has the 

ability and strength to fly higher than any other animal, therefore placing it closer to the creator than all 

others. Eagles are loving parents and teachers to their offspring, protecting and guiding them. 

Love will run from September 5 - October 13 

At the end of every Sacred Teaching, teachers will send in their "Student of the month" who displayed 

LOVE continuously for that month. 

The Principal will announce their names on at our monthly assembly. 

We will then present them with a certificate and they get ice cream as well. 



Each Sacred Teaching runs about 5 weeks to make it to June 26th. 

Citrus Catering 

You can order lunches for your child/children online at www.citruscatering.ca 

All of our lunch items must be pre-ordered by 8:30am of the current day. 

 

To Place an order: 

1. Click the tab "school orders" 

2. Find your school name and click on it 

3. Choose the school week that you want to order for. 

4. There are two order options: one lunch or 2-5 lunches 

5. Fill out the order form and make sure to include your child's name, Classroom # and teacher's 

name 

6. Once choosing which day of the week you wish to order and items, you will be directed to 

payment page 

7. Once complete, you will receive an e-mail confirmation. 

8. Any questions or concerns please call 780-933-4360 

Community Events/Programs 

AHS Take Our Kids to Work Day is Back! 

  

Alberta Health Services (AHS) is proud to announce our continued support of Take Our Kids to Work™ 

Day, which will be held on November 1, 2023. This year, in addition to hosting students online, we are 

excited to offer students the option of attending in person where possible. The registration deadline 

is October 31, 2023. 

Take Our Kids to Work™ Day is a nationwide work experience program that allows grades 9, 10, 11 or 12 

students to experience the realities of a real work environment by observing a parent, guardian, or AHS 

employee host at their place of work or by participating in our online event. 

In the past, we have had schools streaming this virtual event in a designated classroom. This is an 

excellent way for a group of students who may not have access at home and cannot attend the in person 

event to still be included and engaged for the day. 

https://www.citruscatering.ca/


The online event will be hosted over MS Teams and will feature speakers from different professions 

across AHS. The event will run from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m., with a break for lunch. To participate in the online 

career exploration event, participants must register via the online event registration form here: 

https://form.jotform.com/232396759272266 

The in-person event is for students who are interested in learning more about the career of a parent, 

guardian, or AHS employee host at AHS. Students participating in the in-person event must register via 

the in-person event registration form here: https://form.jotform.com/232396381696267 

Participation by the student at a work site must be approved by the host ’s manager. Before approving a 

visit from a high school student, the manager and employee host must consider the following: 

• Students must be supervised at all times. 

• Patients, clients, and AHS employees must be made aware of the students’ presence and 

consent to have the student observe. 

• Students are not permitted to have cell phones or cameras at the workplace. 

• Areas with high acuity patients, such as Emergency and ICU, are not recommended to 

participate. 

• Students should not be exposed to areas where there are hazardous substances or dangerous 

equipment. 

• Students and parents must review and sign the registration form on Insite and submit no later 

than October 1, 2023. 

• Students are required to have received the rubella vaccine. It is also strongly recommended that 

the student have the following vaccinations and/or immunizations: pertussis (whooping cough), 

tetanus + diphtheria, measles, mumps, polio, hepatitis B, varicella (chickenpox), seasonal 

influenza and tuberculosis skin test. 

Note: AHS infection prevention and control protocols will be followed at AHS sites. 

Please contact youth.careers@ahs.ca with any additional questions. 

Youth Drop-in Support Group 

This weekly drop-in group is an opportunity for youth ages 13-17 to support one another and share 

experiences.  

  

HERE for more information and for circulation. 

Thursdays  

6:00pm – 7:00pm  

9808 100th Avenue 

https://form.jotform.com/232396759272266
https://form.jotform.com/232396381696267
mailto:youth.careers@ahs.ca
https://gppsd.sharepoint.com/:b:/r/sites/CommunityInformation/Shared%20Documents/Community%20Opportunities%20Documents/AHS%20Groups%20-%20Youth%20Drop-in%20Support%20Group.pdf?csf=1&web=1&e=kmuzBj


2024 Alberta Winter Games Poetry Contest 

The 2024 Alberta Winter Games is running a poetry contest based on the theme of the games, Spirit of 

the North (ahcâhk kîwêtinôtâhk), and we were hoping that you might be able to help us spread the 

information out to schools to get the word out about the contest and get students involved and excited 

for the games!  

  

Winners will receive a commemorative book that will include their poem, and we’re hoping to have 

enough to spread to school libraries to mark the event as well.  

  

HERE is information to circulate.  

  

September 15 – November 1  

The Spelling for Life Workshop 

The Spelling for Life Workshop  

  

NRLC is proud to be announcing a new session: The Spelling for Life Workshop presented by Lyn Stone!   

   

The session will run on Oct. 13, 2023, from 8:30 am -4:00 pm and is a full day live workshop on the 

simplicity and science of spelling.  

   

Individuals within your district that express interest in attending can use the coupon code NRLCZone1 for 

15% off the session!   

*This code will not be shared publicly so please ensure your staff are made aware of this.   

  

You can find the registration page and a complete description for the session at: 

https://nrlc.net/program/11283  

   

Please share this session with your teachers and any other instructional leaders or administration staff 

that you see fit!  

October 13, 2023 

https://gppsd.sharepoint.com/:b:/r/sites/CommunityInformation/Shared%20Documents/Community%20Opportunities%20Documents/Spirit%20of%20the%20North%20Poetry%20Contest.pdf?csf=1&web=1&e=xOknId
https://nrlc.net/program/11283


Contact us 

 

Please call the Crystal Park office if your child will be absent or late. If you have any questions or inquiries, 

feel free to call us on any school day Monday to Friday 8:00am - 3:30pm. 

 

Crystal Park School 

9351 116 ave 

Grande Prairie, AB, T8V 6L5 

780-539-0333 

E-mail: cpark@gppsd.ab.ca 

Website: http://www.gppsd.ab.ca/school/crystalpark/ 

https://cpark@gppsd.ab.ca/
http://www.gppsd.ab.ca/school/crystalpark/


 

1 - Principal: Cindy Clarkson 

 

2 - Vice Principal: Heather Hurley 



 

3 - Vice Principal: Amber Prior 

 

4 - Admin/Secretary: Dawn Poirier 



 

5 - Like us on our facebook page. 
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